
 

 

Public Art Advisory Board  
Minutes 

July 15, 2019 at 12:00 p.m. 

City Hall Chapman Room 
401 South Park Avenue | Winter Park, Florida 

 

Present  

Board: Linda Metcalf, Lynne Bachrach, Austin Reeves, Jessica deArcos, Daniel Humphrees, and Joseph Rovario 

Staff: Program Manager Lindsey Hayes, Coordinator Laura Halsey 

Absent 

Tiffany Slaughter, Betsy Gwinn  

Meeting called to order 

The meeting was called to order at 12:07 pm. A quorum was present. 

Brief introductions were made among Board members and Staff. 

Ms. Hayes announced that nominations and voting for Chair and Vice-Chair would take place at the next 
regularly scheduled meeting. 

Public Comments on Non-Agenda Items 
No public was present 
 
Approval of minutes 

The May 20, 2019 minutes were not available but they will be provided for review and approval at the next 
regularly scheduled meeting. 

Action 

a. Art in Chamber update 
Staff provided a brief overview of the art installation in the Commission Chamber including the name of 
the artist and those who assisted in the installation of pieces. The piece will be on display in the 
Chamber for one year. 
 

New Business 
a. I-4 Art Endowment Introduction 

Ms. Hayes informed the Board that the City has been approved for a $150,000.00 grant for art installation 
around I-4. Board inquired about the Skycraft shop and its iconic space ship outside of their store. 
Different exit options were discussed and Staff advised that management may be able to provide some 
guidance as to what direction they may want to go with artwork selection.  

b. Art and Culture Alliance Update 

Staff advised that the alliance is holding a strategic planning event at the Advent Health Innovation 
Center on September 11, 2019. The goal would be to decide where they would like the alliance to go 
now that there is an alliance and there has been some awareness building. Members of Public Art Advisory 
Board will be invited to attend. A decision will need to be made on who shall attend to represent the 
Board. The alliance meetings will be held the first Thursday each month at 9:00 a.m. Staff also spoke 
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about the Dorothy Gillespie collection that was discussed about being installed in the downtown area. 
Staff informed the Board that the decision not to move forward with the installation was made due there 
being were too many moving parts to complete an install and the project lacked support and cooperation 
of the foundation. Board inquired if the City had agreed to provide funding support to Public Art. Staff 
advised that the Public Art Advisory Board had been asked to review and rank the library pieces for future 
placement at the new canopy location.  
 
There being no further business.  Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m. Next meeting is scheduled for August 
19, 2019 at 12:00 noon. 
 
 
 
____________________________________  ____________________________________ 
 Board Chair      Laura Neudorffer, Board Liaison 

 

 

 


